
Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION

Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order on January 10, 2019, denying the petition for declaratory statement filed by Shawn J. Riley. The Petitioner sought a determination from the Board regarding whether Emergency Mitigation Services (removal of insulation, drywall, cabinets, plumbing supplies, drains and fixtures required to mitigate damages) requires licensure of a Certified Division 1 or 2 Contractor, as it pertains to subsection 489.105(3) and paragraph 489.105(3)(m), F.S. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 44, No. 213, on October 31, 2018, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its meeting held on December 12, 2018, declined to issue a declaratory statement, finding that the Petitioner has standing, however the Board has no jurisdiction over Chapter 468, Florida Statutes or the decisions of local building departments. 
A copy of the Board’s Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Daniel Biggins, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1039 or telephone: (850)487-1395, or by electronic mail to Donald.Shaw@myfloridalicense.com.

